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City of Roseville

Youth Sports Coalition
July 23, 2009
Coalition Members Present:     Bob Smith, Paul Gonzalez, Carlos Silva, Michael Baumbach, Rob Sjolie,
Tim Glenn, Kevin Anderson, Dave Gershon, Max Tapia
Coalition Members Absent:     Tim Herman
Staff Present:

 
Jeff Dubchansky, Asst. Director, Parks and Recreation



     
Brenda Bunnell, Parks & Recreation Specialist & Recording Secretary
  
Michelle Sheidenberger, Deputy City Attorney
I.   ROLL CALL – Chair Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 6:03pm.
II.  INTRODUCTION – Max Tapia was introduced as the new Woodcreek Little League Coalition Rep.
III. SPECIAL REQUESTS / REPORTS / PRESENTATIONS
· YSC Ad pages in 2009 Fall Guide

Jeff Dubchansky reviewed the ad pages in the Recreation guide the Coalition purchased. 

· Coalition Financial Review 
Jeff Dubchansky reviewed the finances of the Coalition. Michael Baumbach of Eureka Youth Soccer asked if the coalition funds could be invested (i.e. stocks, bonds, etc…) in order to capitalize on the revenue earned. Jeff Dubchansky said he would check with the Finance Director.  This will be an informational item on the next meeting agenda. 
· YSC Project Funding Optimal Use
· YSC Project Rotation:  Bob Smith shared his idea that each league submits projects with a cap established so everyone could benefit.  Bob Smith proposed that each league submit a few projects at the next coalition meeting so a consolidated list could be established for the YSC to work off of. Review of this list and determining how it will be administered is an action item at the next meeting. 

· YSC Scholarship:  Tim Glenn of Pony Baseball suggested the Coalition carve out a portion of the funds for marketing and grants/scholarships, and the remaining funds could be split equally between all the leagues. Members discussed different programs and ways to use the funds. A scholarship program for local athletes was agreed upon. The particulars of the program are:  Each league will be allocated $500 of coalition funds to be used as a scholarship for a student athlete of their choice. The seven scholarship recipients will be submitted to the coalition for review. The coalition will vote to award one of the seven athletes an additional $1000 scholarship. The quarterly coalition meeting scheduled for April 2010 will be the deadline for league members to submit their scholarship recipient. Michael Baumbach offered to work with Brenda Bunnell to set the scholarship application criteria (i.e. grade point average, letter of submission to college, etc…)
A motion to use $4500 of YSC funds to subsidize a YSC Scholarship Program was made by YSC Co-Chair Paul Gonzalez. Kevin Anderson of Roseville West Little League seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
· NAYS Training/Certification YSC Program 
Bob suggested allocating YSC funds to facilitate annual NAYS Trainer Certification program. Members agreed there was no need at this time. 

· Coalition Action Items:
· YSC Members Grant Program 
Bob Smith addressed the recommendation that was made to create a sub-committee to research and apply for grants and/or use coalition funds to hire a grant researcher/writer. Jeff Dubchansky suggested the YSC apply for the Citizen Benefit fund grant as a group. Bob Smith agreed to bring the Citizen Benefit Grant info to the next meeting and Jeff Dubchansky volunteered to complete and submit the application on behalf of the coalition. 
· New Resident Marketing Packet
Tim Herman had previously suggested the YSC use coalition funds to create a new resident marketing packet. He agreed to bring a Chamber of Commerce ‘New Resident Welcome Packet’ as reference tool. Tim was absent at the meeting so the action item was tabled until the next meeting.
· Scholarship Fund 
This action item was voted on and passed.  See discussion above.  
IV. COALITION PROJECT(S) BRAINSTORMING

· Maidu Soccer Complex Fence 

RYSC submitted a project to install a chain fence around the perimeter of the soccer fields. The members discussed the pros and cons of fencing the Maidu soccer complex. Bob Smith and Jeff Dubchansky offered to research the impact and explore options. 
· Second Backstop at Veterans North 

Members agreed to table this idea until further notice.
· Install sixth soccer field at Maidu Soccer Complex
Members agreed to table this idea until further notice.
V.  REPORTS / COMMENTS / COMMITTEE / STAFF

· Updates and reports from Department/City Staff 

Jeff Dubchansky informed the members that a workshop about park sites W52 & W55 was scheduled for Tuesday, July 28 at 6:30pm at Chilton Middle School. He encouraged all leagues to have representation at the workshop.  
· Coalition Questions and Comments

VI. PUBLIC COMMENTS

       None
VII. ADJOURNMENT
Motion to adjourn was made by Paul Gonzalez; Carlos Silva seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.
       Respectfully Submitted,


       Brenda Bunnell
